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Rural 
CareLink 

Carers Support Group 

For parent, guardians, family 
members and the support people 
who are unpaid and provide on-

going care and assistance to 
another person. 

New Members Welcome 

Meeting every 2nd week of the month on 
Thursday morning at 10am until midday. 

Come along for a chat, peer support 
and information 

At the hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran 
Church 

109 Adams St., Jindera, NSW, 2642 
For more information please ring 

Vickie Prisicina  0428 406 060 
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Wirraminna News 

After a wet spring and early summer, the dry times 

have come again.  Most of the park is still showing the 

lush growth that has been quite lovely but there is now 

a lot of pruning to be done as many of the shrubs are 

taking up more than their share of space,  Watering has 

begun for the newly established plants,  This is a quiet 

time for flowers, before the autumn bloomers get going 

but a quick walk around found a couple of Grevillea , a 

couple of Eremophiilas, and a Geebung, or Persoonia, 

which is just developing its beautiful gold and green 

display in the Art and Craft bed. 

   

A good follow up from the visit by Costa a few weeks 

ago, has been an arrangement for a propagation day for 

the school students.  They have a plan to extend their 

native garden, so Sue Rose will show them how to sow 

seeds of a range of wildflowers and native grasses, 

using seed from our Seed Production Area.   They will 

use a range of species.  Some are reliable and easy to 

germinate, but a few are more challenging and it will be 

exciting if they can have success with them.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Restoring the diversity of the ground cover species in 

native woodland is the most difficult conservation 

challenge we face.  Trees and shrubs are fairly easy, but 

if we want to bring back all the different wildlife 

species, including the smaller birds, lizards and insect 

life, we need to reintroduce as many of the original 

wildflowers and grasses as we can.  These are the basis 

of the network of life and represent the ultimate goal 

we have for the natural areas of Wirraminna such as the 

dam bank.  There are still a lot of weeds to control, but 

we now have an increasing supply of seed of some of 

the important species that we want to introduce. 

 

We have a big change for the rest of the year as Stacee 

goes on Maternity Leave shortly.  We are very happy for 

her and the increase in her family, and are looking for 

one or two wonderful people who can step into her 

shoes, to run school visits, and for administration tasks.  

We are expecting to have about 20 school visits again 

this year.  These school visits are among the most 

important activities we have at Wirraminna, giving 

students from Kinder to Year 6,  the opportunity to 

learn about the natural environment with a range of 

age relevant activities. 

 

The dam is looking its best at present, and as well as 

providing valuable water soppy for the gardens, it is a 

Thriving ecosystem in itself, and attracts quite a few 

birds. 
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Recipe Page … 
With an abundance of tomatoes this season, this is 

a very simple and delicious recipe that can be 

varied with the addition of fresh herbs, 

mushrooms, etc. and can also be used in pizzas. 

Tomato pasta sauce 

 

1kg ripe tomatoes, cored seeded, chopped, can be 

peeled 

2 onions, sliced 

4 cloves garlic, sliced 

½ cup olive oil 

Salt 

Freshly ground black pepper 

Red chilli – optional 

Tumble tomatoes, onion, and garlic with oil and 

spread in a baking dish. 

Bake, tightly covered, at 180 degrees C until 

tomatoes have collapsed and skins are golden 

brown and juices flowing – at least one hour. 

Season to taste.  Fresh herbs, olives, capers, etc 

can be added after cooking when combining with 

cooked pasta. 

 

Description – Zucchini Slice 

 

Try this easy recipe for a one-dish zucchini 
slice.  

It's tasty, quick and there'll be minimal cleaning 
up.  

It's a win-win. 

1 cup self-raising flour 

2 medium zucchini, grated 

6 free range eggs 

425g canned no-added-salt chickpeas, drained 

1 cup shredded tasty cheese 

100g Woolworths leafy mix salad 

Method: Preheat oven to 200°C/180°C fan-forced. 

Grease and line a 22 x 28cm (6cm deep) baking dish 

with baking paper. Place flour in dish. Season with 

pepper. Add two-thirds of the zucchini and toss to 

combine. Add eggs and chickpeas, then mix with a fork 

until well combined. Scatter over cheese and remaining 

zucchini. Bake for 25 minutes or until golden and 

set. Slice and serve with salad leaves. 

 

 

 

Recipe can be easily doubled, but don’t 

double the amount of oil. 

Freezes well. 
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Burrumbuttock Public School 
Personal Best for All       

 

 

 

 

         Age Champions  
 
Lucy Burns—Junior Girls Age 
Champion                                       
Archie Marshall —Junior Boys Runner 
Up Age Champion  
Reilly Young—Junior Boys Runner Up 
Age Champion  
Charlotte Young—11yrs Ages 
Champion  
Taylor Hawkins—11yrs Runner Up 
Age Champion  
Savanah Lindner—11yrs Runner Up 
Age Champion  
Peter Hogan—Senior Boys Age 
Champion 
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 Burrumbuttock Preschool   

We have been busy creating a Children’s Philosophy to link to our Service Philosophy, both of which will help 

to guide our practise throughout the year. We have asked the children “Why Do We Come to Preschool?” 
and recorded our answers in our 
Big Project Book. We have also 

purchased wooden cameras 
from Kmart. Fleur initially 
bought 2 as she was not sure 
how the children would use 
them as most people use their 
phone to take photos. Well lets 
just say on the first day Jimmy 
nicely suggested Fleur she could 

buy one for everyone. We 
decided that would cost a little 
too much but we have 
purchased 4 more to share. Liam 
looked through the main lens 
which is multi faceted last week 

and announced that “2 Fleur’s 

are better than one” This filled 
Fleur’s bucket but she is also 
pretty sure that many people 
she knows probably think that one Fleur is quite enough in their lives. Fleur’s bucket was also filled with love 
when she was recently presented with a lovely bunch of flowers and a surprise morning tea to celebrate her 
10 years at the Burrumbuttock Preschool. Thanks to the Management Committee, Staff and Children and 
yes it is hard to believe it has been 10 years.  

The children were very excited to harvest a cucumber last week from our Vegetable garden and we enjoyed 

tasting it (well many of us did). 

We still have some vacancies on each day so please let anyone who may want to access our service that they 
can ring us to come and have a look at what we do.  
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 Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 
Season coming to an end with Finals starting (March 4). The Club has 3 teams taking part , Section 1, 2, 6  
Section 4 only team missing out. 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

Luke Corrigan (1)  Will Lindner (2)      Georgia Mott (6)       

Will all be a part of their teams quest for glory in the upcoming finals.  

Our Presentation Night and BBQ Tea was held on Sunday with a large group of Members past and present 
attending. Award winners  Junior Encouragement Danielle Schulz, Most Improved (Junior) Georgia Cattell, 

Senior Encouragement Tania Mathews, Senior Rookie Danielle Sands, Player of the Year Angus Cousins, Club 
Person of the Year Carolyn Takle. A Life Membership was awarded to Brian Schilg for his services to the Club. 

 

 

 

 

 

Danielle Schulz    Georgia Cattell      Tania Mathews    Angus Cousins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Carolyn Takle.              All section 6 players received a Gift Brian Schilg was awarded Life Membership 

 

A big couple of weeks for the Club  with the Kotzur Silo’s Annual Round Robin Mixed 
Doubles Tournament March 5 ,  Outdoor Works Junior Classic March 12. 
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Brock-Burrum Netball Club 
Here we are at the end of February and it is 
starting to smell a lot like netball. It’s about now I 
start wishing I had done some more fitness during 
the offseason, as our regular netball trainings have 
commenced. We have made some massive 
progressions into our season in the last month and 

we are looking at even more advances in the next 
few weeks. 

Our biggest development of season 2023 has been 
the completion of our senior trials. Our awesome 
coaches were able to divide the girls into 2 squads, 
a C/Cres squad and an A/B squad.  

 

          

 

Trials are difficult on a normal day, but this year 
the girls made it even harder to pick teams, 
bringing their best quality netball to our trials. A 
big thanks has to go to our 2 Independent 

selectors, who were able to assist our coaches in 
the 2 weeks of trials. Also a high five must go to 
our coaches, who were able to conduct fair and 
unbiased trials. 

Speaking of trials, we have had an unprecedented 
number of juniors attending our junior Meet and 
Greet night on the 16th of Feb. While we are loving 

the junior interest in our club, this means we will 
need to hold junior trials for multiple teams.  

We wish all these junior girls the very best of 
netball selections ! 

 

 

We attended the City2City on the 19th of Feb as a 
football and netball club bonding session. We 
participated in the 7.5km Walk and Talk section of 
the day and were happy to see the red, black and 
white colours peeking through the crowds. We 

were also fortunate enough to be awarded 

Sporting Club Winner of the day! A big thank you 
goes to those who registered and walked with us, 
and also 

thanks to Anne-Marie Hoodless for organising our 
team for this event. 

 

Lastly, we must congratulate our Madame 
President Rachel Kosi on her engagement to fellow 
Saint, Tim Heagney. 

We love a Saints wedding! 

That’s about it from me. 

Go Saints! 
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Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $5.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00 

Half Page  $20.00  Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00  Colour $48.00 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Colin Wiltshire 6029 3216 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 6029 3339 

Cricket Club  Dave Williams 0427 260 234 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

BB Saints Football Club Noel Livermore 6029 3375 

Netball Club Rachel Koschitzke 0414 949 290 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin 6035 1211 

Pre School     6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie LeBusque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott 0400 987 151, Sue Robey 0409 111958 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305, Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 

Fire Emergency - 000 

Fire Communications Officer, Jeff Litchfield ,6029 3227 

Defibrilator & Oxy Viva at Fire Shed 

Keys:  

Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328, Trevor Jacob 6029 3276 

Jeff Litchfield 6029 3227 The Shop 6029 3240 

Council 

Roads, Storms & Drainage  0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage   0408 691 637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer  0427 556 659 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1st Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3rd Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

Shop, Post Office Phone Norm or Janice– 6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-10am 

Farmers Inn Hotel Phone Mardi – 6029 3218  

Monday to Friday  1pm - close 

Tuesday   3pm – close 

Saturday   11am – close 

Sunday   12 noon - close 

Bulletin Basics 

Email: burrumumbuttockbulletin@gmail.com 

Editor:   Position Vacant 

Sub Editor: Janice Whitty  0403 759 396 

Secretary: Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Treasurer:  Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Committee:  Colin Wiltshire, Fleur Hall, Saedi 

Krzywnicki 

Closing date for copy: 24th of the month. 

Please submit articles by email in Word files. Please 

no PDF’s 

We reserve the right to select, reject, correct or modify 

all submissions. 

COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 

understood to be original work by the attributed 

author. It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the Burrumbuttock 

Bulletin should acknowledge its source. 

 

Dates to Remember:- 

5th March – Tennis Club Annual Round Robin Mixed 

Doubles Tournament  

6th March – BB Saints Functions AGM @ 7.30pm 

(pg. 2) 

12th March – Tennis Club Outdoor Works Junior 

Classic.  

15th March – Burrumbuttock Flower Show, planning 

meeting @ 7.30pm (pg. 3) 

27th March - Burrumbuttock Community Forum  

Meeting @ 7.30pm (front pg.) 

6th April – 9th April – Easter Worship Services (see 

pg. 11 for full details) 


